

Town of Rock Creek Park Commission

Minutes

June 1st, 2025

(6:00 pm)

1. Called meeting to order at: 6:21 pm
2. Attendance
 - a. Members
 - i. Roy Splinter roysplinter@yahoo.com 608-213-5241 Expires: 6/2028
 - ii. Missy Hazen missyhazen@wwt.net 715-495-3326 Expires: 6/2031
 - iii. LaMoine Dohms lamoine.dohms@gmail.com 715-832-7018 Expires: 6/2027
 - iv. Jesse Weiss premier.plumbing@aol.com 715-279-2525 Expires: 6/2032
 - v. Derrick Bauer dbauertoptier@gmail.com 715-279-6061 Expires: 6/2029
 - vi. Dustin Nelson nelsond8003@my.uwstout.edu 715-271-2270 Expires: 6/2030
 - Absent : Scott Lawton slawton84@hotmail.com 715-520-0751 Expires: 6/2026
 - b. Public none
3. Minutes from 5/4/2025 Meeting Approved by 1- LD 2- DB
4. On Call Person of the Month
 - a. April: Scott
 - b. May: Dustin
 - c. June: Missy- Dustin will attend the meeting for Missy
 - d. July: Derrick
 - e. August: Roy
 - f. September: Jessie
 - g. October: LaMoine
5. Community Garden/Bat house- discuss more at a later date
6. Outlets in Serving Room- all the new lights and outlets are installed
7. July 4th
 - a. Events Planned
 - i. Music Kane Creek confirmed 6-9 pm. Will need a trailer
 - ii. Bounce House- cancelled- out of business
 - iii. National Guard Climbing Wall- looking into- maybe next year
 - iv. Bean Bags 4:30 registration 5 pm start
 - v. Silent Auction- ask people for donations
 - vi. 50/50 – we will do 3 times in the 2 days
 - vii. Pickleball – 8 am signup
 - viii. Chicken Dinner- all set to go
 - ix. Parade Route- discussed the new route
 - b. Banners – look good from last year
 - c. Parade Route Update- same detour as previous years. Start at 941st, end at park
 - d. Credits Cards Acceptance- still looking into
 - e. Volunteer List- started working on getting volunteers. Also post on facebook
 - f. Food Preparation
 - i. Need Cooler Trailer- we have a trailer/driver/people to load
 - g. Recycle containers we have 1 for cans
 - h. Tents- all lined up

Submitted/posted by Scott Lawton – May 27th, 2025.

- i. Grand Marshall- created a list of people to ask
- 8. Donation update- almost to our goal
- 9. Defibrillator – we have one but need to buy a few supplies before mounting
- 10. List of Possible Improvements
 - a. Fence East and South- discuss after the 4th
 - b. Paint for Pickleball Court – discuss after the 4th
 - c. Baseball Field Cleanup - discuss after the 4th
 - d. Electrical Update - discuss after the 4th
 - e. Pickleball Lights – discuss after the 4th
 - f. Repair siding on Building – looked at and discussed possible improvements
 - g. Build Addition to Patio – discuss after the 4th
 - h. Playground Expansion – discuss after the 4th
- 11. Sign off on Bill/Receipts
- 12. Open comments from Committee Members
 - a. Missy – we need to discuss ticket colors
 - b. Roy – speeding on H was addressed. A speed radar sign will be put up coming into town by the park. Do we need a parking lot?
 - c. Derrick- spray for bugs, do we need more woodchips
 - d. Jessie- none
 - e. LaMoine- books are out for advertising the car show
 - f. Dustin- Has a friend who has offered to smoke our pork this year
- 13. Public comment - non
- 14. Next meeting dates – Thursday, June 26th at 7 pm
- 15. Meeting adjourned at- 8:58 pm 1- LD 2- RS